



Next week the children in...

## Bishop Cornish CEVA Primary School Newsletter

Issue 37: 5<sup>th</sup> July 2019

'God is our refuge and strength, always ready to help in times of trouble.' Psalm 46

God is our refuge and strength, always ready

Reception will be making new homes for their Gruffalos.

**Year one will be** diving to the bottom of the sea to write imaginary stories.

**Year two will be** measuring our bean plants to see whose is the tallest.

Year Three will be investigating forces and magnets.

Year Four will enjoy a well-deserved fun swim session.

Year Five will be meeting the vicious Vikings!

**Year Six will be** meeting the Peruvian Prime Minister and persuading him to choose their best bridge designs, as well as dissecting an animal's heart!

Key dates for the remainder of the year 10<sup>th</sup> July – NSPCC Visit – Speak Out, Stay Safe Meet your child's new teacher presentation from 3.20pm

11<sup>th</sup> July – Parents meeting with Mrs Hill for the current Year 1 class

12TH JULY - SUMMER FAYRE 3.15 - 5.00PM

16<sup>th</sup> July – Year 6 Business Project Trip to River Dart Country Park

17th July – Year 4 trip to Antony House

19<sup>th</sup> July – School Councillor Representatives to Truro to collect Learner Participation SILVER award

23<sup>RD</sup> JULY – YEAR 6 LEAVERS' SERVICE AT ST STEPHENS CHURCH starting at 1.30pm. Year 6 BBQ 4.00 –

Thank you to everyone who supported the Year 6s Business Project Cream Tea afternoon on Tuesday. The total raised, including some very generous tips, and the sale of delicious homemade Year 6 jam, was £390.11! This is an incredible amount and equates to the children earning £11.50 each towards their River Dart Country Park Trip. On behalf of all the children, thank you, thank you, THANK YOU!



## **Meet the Teacher**

Next Wednesday, 10<sup>th</sup> July, from 3.20 – 4.00pm please do go and meet your child's teacher for next year. Each member of staff will be available in their classroom to talk about some of the things the children will be learning over the coming year and how parents can help with transition. Please just pop round to the classroom at the end of the day – the children will show you the way.

All the children spent an exciting day with their new teacher this week, getting to know each other, the layout of the classroom and routines of a new class or Key Stage.

Mrs Hill is on a course next Wednesday so parents of next year's Year 2 are invited to meet with her on Thursday 11<sup>th</sup> July from 3.20 – 4.00pm.

On Friday 19<sup>th</sup> July Mr Hill is organising a working party, throughout the day, to help take down, clean and tidy our yurt which has gathered a lot of algae over the last two years!

If you are able to help, for any amount of time, please do come along. The yurt is an amazing resource and used so much by the children throughout the year. If you have any carpentry skills to assist with some minor repairs that would be excellent.

Please let Mr Hill or Mrs Dunbar know if you can help. Many thanks.

The weather was absolutely perfect for Reception class and KS1's water play afternoon. Everyone had great fun and everyone got soaked!! Thank you for sending spare clothes into school for the children.





The next Family Service will be at St Stephens Church on Sunday 7<sup>th</sup> July.

Please do come and join us at 10.00am.

Everyone is welcome – something for everyone





Here are Year 6 with the periscopes they made during their science week.



CONGRATULATIONS to our 30 strong athletics team who competed at the SE Cornwall Inter-schools Sports Competition on Wednesday. They walked away in first place with an incredible 35 point lead.

Well done everyone – you were amazing.

